
Dear Board of Supervisors, 

I want to express my support for The Redwood Valley Grange and the work they did for the 

community after the tragedy of the 2017 fire. 

 

The Redwood Valley Grange was a critical community resource. The Grange hall was open to all 

for several weeks, providing a free hot meal to anyone. The hall became the center of the 

recovery effort, collecting and distributing supplies, food and information. WI-FI was donated by 

SeaKay Broadband so folks could check email. Laptops and radios were donated. County 

Building & Planning used our hall to hold critical community meetings. Several outside agencies 

set up tables in the hall: Red Cross, FEMA, County Social Services, County Building & Planning 

Services, etc.  

 

Truly, 

Roxanne Boyle 

Redwood Valley 

 


